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Principal's Message 

Dear Parents 

Welcome to Week Five of our term. It is certainly flying by! This weekend is a long weekend, a great 

chance to have an extended break for the children and staff. NAPLAN takes place this term and our 

children in Years 3 and 5 will undertake the assessments in Week 7 and if needed Week 8. I’m sure they 

will do the best that they can with the assessments. 



Recently the first P&F and SAC meetings of the year were held. I would like to welcome new SAC 

members Damian Cunnane and Jo Gibb. Jo has taken on the P&F nominee role on the SAC and Damian 

rejoins us after a break last year. It is wonderful to have dedicated and passionate parents happy to take 

up roles on two associations. 

The season of Lent is well upon us and Project Compassion has been launched recently. It is the Church 

and thus the school’s primary fundraising initiative for Term One. All classrooms have a donation box 

that funds can be placed into. The link below contains information about Project Compassion and where 

the funds are directed. 

https://www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion 

During the last week of term on Wednesday 27 March we will be having an Easter hat/bonnet parade. It 

is an opportunity to be creative and come up with a design that emulates the theme of rebirth that 

accompanies Easter. Traditional themes such as rabbits, butterflies, eggs, etc could be incorporated into 

the design. All children are invited to get involved if they would like. 

Mums, please save the date of Friday 10 May 2024. This year we will be having a light breakfast for 

Mums in the morning at around 7.50am followed by a Mass. We hope you will be able to attend, and 

more information will be provided closer to the time. 

Our Happy Families article is titled, ‘Don’t Worry”. It provides some information about practical ways you 

can assist your child when they are feeling concerned or anxious. 

God Bless 

Steve Gibbs 

Principal 

Respect 

“A person is a person no matter how small” Dr Suess 

“Mutual respect, that is what it takes to be friends” -  Hugo Chavez 

Happy Families 

Don’t Worry! 

When your child is angry, have you ever tried telling them to just “calm down?” 

I bet it worked! I’m entirely confident that they smiled at you angelically and said something like, “Thank 

you for your wisdom! You are right; I do just need to calm down.” 

Just kidding! 

In fact, if they’re anything like my own kids, they may have yelled back, “I don’t want to calm down!” 

before storming off to their room and slamming the door behind them. 

https://www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion


When it comes to dealing with big emotions like anger, it never helps to tell our children to just “calm 

down.” Yet anger isn’t the only emotion that we try to dismiss. 

How often have we accompanied our kid to their first day at kinder, to a first play date with a friend, or 

to a new relative’s house and said something like, “Don’t worry! You’ll do fine?” 

We might believe that we’re being reassuring. After all, these words are coming from a place of kindness 

and compassion. Yet they are unlikely to do anything to address the worries and anxieties our kids are 

experiencing. 

The difference between anger and worry is that worry is often a hidden emotion. We may say “don’t 

worry,” and unlike saying “calm down,” it might seem to work. Our child may smile back at us as they 

walk into kinder or the new situation. They might even seem less nervous the next time. Yet on the 

inside, they’re thinking something like, “My parent doesn’t understand me… I can’t talk to my parent 

about my worries… I don’t have anyone to help me…” 

So if saying “don’t worry” doesn’t cut it, what should we be doing instead? 

1. Be proactive 

Often, the biggest worry kids have is the fear of the unknown. We can greatly diminish the anxiety our 

kids are likely to feel by talking to them about what to expect. If they’re starting at a new kinder, that 

could mean introducing them to their teacher in advance, showing them where the bathrooms are, and 

letting them know what time you will be picking them up. If they’re going to visit a relative for the first 

time, it can be useful to remind them about how they are related, what the house will look like, and any 

rules that may be different at this new location. Whenever there is a big event on the horizon, it really 

pays to help our kids visualise what that event will look like. 

2. Provide emotional support in the moment 

If it looks like your child is getting nervous, telling them not to worry only invalidates their feelings. 

Instead, you can say something like, “It looks like you’re feeling a bit worried about something. Would 

you like to talk to me about it?” Then wait. Silence is a powerful form of communication; it tells our kids 

that we’re listening. Make sure not to jump in and try to solve their problems when they do start talking. 

Just listen and provide a sounding board as they work their way to their own solutions. 

3. Help them address the persistent worry 

Some kids are more prone to anxiety than others. Importantly, worry and anxiety do not always look like 

worry and anxiety. It can often present as frequent stomach aches, trouble sleeping, or irritability. If 

you’re not sure what is driving your child’s behaviour, but there have been recent changes in your child’s 

life or a big event coming up, worry may be part of the problem. It can be useful to talk to them in age-

appropriate terms about the purpose of worry – that worry is like a messenger telling us that something 

might go wrong, and we can use our worry to help us make good choices and stay safe. Books like The 

Worrysaurus by Rachel Brightand and What If? by Lynn Jenkins can also serve as a springboard for 

discussion. 



Worry is just like any other emotion. We can’t stop our kids from feeling it by telling them to just calm 

down, relax, or get over it. Like with all emotions, the best thing we can do is to be patient and support 

our kids as the emotion runs its course. 

Dr Justin Coulson 

Term One Key Dates for your diary 

The link to the Term 1 calendar is attached and is posted on the school website.  A hard copy of the 

Term 1 planner can also be obtained from the school office. 

Link to website to view Term Dates for the year - https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/calendar/ 

Key Dates: 

• Thursday 7 March - House Swimming Carnival Years 4-6 

• NAPLAN - 13 to 25 March 

• Friday 15 March - Year 4 Assembly 

• Tuesday 19 March - Harmony Day 

• Wednesday 20 March - Dance Concert B Classes 

• Friday 22 March - Dance Concert W Classes 

• Wednesday 27 March - Easter Bonnet/Hat Parade 

• Thursday 28 March - Stations of the Cross 1.30pm and last day of Term 1 

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/calendar/


 

Religious Education 

Upcoming Masses: 

Commissioning Mass 9 March 6pm 

A reminder to all SAC, P&F and Staff members about our upcoming Commissioning mass on Saturday 9 

March at 6pm.  This commissioning is an important symbol of the way we use our time and talents to 

work for the best interest of all our community members.  We look forward to sharing this special mass 

and blessing with you. 

 

Sacrament of Confirmation Commitment Mass Saturday 16 March 6pm 

Students and family members who wish for their Year 6 child to receive the Sacrament of Confirmation 

this year are invited to attend the Sacrament of Confirmation Commitment mass on Saturday 16 March 

at 6pm.  Attending this mass confirms your commitment to support your child in preparing for this very 

important sacrament.  We look forward to supporting all year 6 students on their faith journey this year 

through the sacramental program.   

 

Sacramental Dates for 2024: 

Sacrament of Confirmation   



• Sacrament of Confirmation Commitment Mass: Saturday 16 March, 6pm Mass  

• Sacrament of Confirmation Retreat (daytime) for all year 6 students: Thursday 2nd May  

• Parent/Candidate Meeting (evening): Thursday 2nd May 6pm  

• Sacrament of Confirmation Mass: Friday 17 May 6pm  

Sacrament of First Reconciliation  

• Sacrament of First Reconciliation Commitment Mass: Saturday 15 June 6pm  

• Sacrament of First Reconciliation Parent/Student Meeting 6pm Thursday 1 August  

• Sacrament of First Reconciliation Retreat Day (all year 3 students) 8 August   

• Sacrament of First Reconciliation 13 August 6pm  

First Holy Communion  

• First Holy Communion Commitment Mass: Saturday 27 July 6pm Mass  

• First Holy Communion Retreat Day (all year 4 students) 29 August 

• Parent/Student Meeting 6pm: 29 August  

• First Holy Communion 8 September 12 pm  

 



Finance News - 2024 School Fees 

SCHOOL FEES 

School Fees for 2024 have been emailed home to all families. 

Parents are asked to complete the payment options form on Page 2 and return it to the office by today 

Friday 1 March.  Thank you to those families that have already returned the form and made a payment, 

it is very much appreciated.  There are a number of options available including: 

• payment in full by 22/3/2024 which attracts a 5% early payment discount on tuition fees 

• payment in 3 instalments: due 22/3/2024, 28/6/2024 and 20/9/2024 

Other payment arrangements ie; weekly/fortnightly/monthly by Direct Debit or BPAY must be approved 

by the school. Please contact Lindy Munnings on accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au1 for a confidential 

discussion regarding payment plans or if you are experiencing difficulties in meeting your school fee 

commitments. 

HEALTHCARE CARDS 

It is the responsibility of the parents to present their new card at the school office (so a copy can be 

taken) to ensure that discounts are not cancelled because the card has expired. If you have received an 

updated Health Care Card recently, please bring it in to complete the forms as soon as possible. 

Lindy Munnings 

Finance Officer 

Student Absentees 

Absentees 

It is a legal requirement that you advise the office if your child is going to be absent due to sickness or an 

appointment. The preferred method is to complete an online absentee which can be found on the school 

website under the “Our Parents” section “Online Absentee” https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/online-absentee/ 

Alternatively, you can phone the absentee line and leave a message on 9251 3000 #1 

When you leave a message please speak clearly and let us know your child’s name, class and reason for 

absence. 

Leave of Absence 

If your child is going to be absent from school for an extended period of time or you are going away on 

holiuday (even for one day) a Leave of Absence Form must be completed.  This can be found on the 

school website under the “Our Parents” section and “Leave of Absence Notification 

Form”  https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/pdf/form_leaveofabsence.pdf 

 
1mailto:accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au 

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/online-absentee/
https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/pdf/form_leaveofabsence.pdf
mailto:accounts@shthorn.wa.edu.au


All absentees must be advised to the office. 

Late 

If you child is late to school (after 8.30am) they must be signed in at the office before going to the 

classroom.  Year 1-6 can sign themselves in at the office, KG – PP must be signed in by a parent/guardian. 

Signing Out Early 

If you child is leaving school early for an appointment or if they are unwell, a parent or guardian must 

sign them out at the office.  KG-PP will be given a card to take to the Teacher to collect their child. 

House Swimming Carnival Years 4 to 6 

Details for the upcoming House Swimming Carnival for Years 4 to 6: 

Thursday 7 March 2024 

9.20am to 2pm 

Location - Aqua Life Aquatic Centre - 42 Somerset Street, East Victoria Park WA 6101 

Students will travel to and from the pool by bus. 

Students are to bring the following items with them to the pool: 

• House sports uniform with bathers' underneath 

• Students are to wear sports shoes, socks and have a hat with them. 

• Towel, goggles and bag for wet clothes and dry underwear. Please ensure EVERYTHING is labeled 

with the students name. 

• Please ensure SUNSCREEN is applied before coming to school.  The school will supply sunscreen 

in the bays for reapplication during the day. Note, the pool is outside so sunscreen and a hat are 

very important. 

• Recess, lunch and lots of water and extra snacks must be packed for the day. 

Harmony Day 

 

Save the Date… 



On Tuesday 19 March we will be celebrating Harmony Day.  We will start our day with a whole school 

mass at 9am followed by a parent multicultural morning tea at 9.45 am.  We look forward to celebrating 

with you.  Look out for the invitation and rsvp information in our newsletter in Week 7. 

End of Term One Dance Concert 

End of Term One Dance Concert 

Dear Parents 

Please find below important information regarding costume requirements, dates and times for our end 

of term dance concert. All classes will perform in Week 8 in the school Brennan Hall.  Please note the 

change for Year 6 classes. 

Wednesday 20 March 2024, 1:30pm – 2:30pm - All B classes, PP to Year 5 

Friday 22 March 2024, 1:30pm – 2:30pm – All W classes, PP to Year 5 and BOTH Year 6 classes now 

If you have any questions about the dance concerts, please contact Mrs Christina Vinci or the classroom 

teacher. 

Kind regards 

Mrs Christina Vinci 

Music Teacher 



 



Did you know we have a 3-Year-Old Kindy? Enrolments are now open 

for 4 Year old Kindergarten for 2025 and 2026 

 

We are now accepting enrolments for kindy for 2025 and 2026.  Make sure you get enrolment forms in 

as soon as possible as positions are limited and interviews for the 2025 intake will commence in May 

2024. 

If your child was born between 1 July 2020 to 30 June 2021 they will start 4 Year Old Kindergarten at the 

beginning of 2025. If you child was born between 1 July 2021 to 30 June 2022 they will start 4 Year Old 

Kindergarten in 2026. 

 Enrolment forms can be obtained from the school office or via our website 

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/enrolment-process/   

Did you know we have a 3 Year Old Kindy at Sacred Heart?  It is run through our Early Learning Centre 

which means you are able to claim the childcare benefit.  It is a great starting point in preparation for 

your child attending 4 year old kindy at Sacred Heart.  Your child can attend once they turn 3 years old.  

For further information please contact Megan in our ELC on 9251 3014 or refer to our website 

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/three-year-old-programme/ 

Thank you to Aidacre Healthcare Equipment 

A huge thank you to Aidacare Healthcare Equipment in Landsdale who kindly donated a brand new 

Aspire Assist 2 wheelchair to our school.  This can be used for any emergencies that may arise where we 

are in need of a wheelchair for a student or staff member.  Thank you Aidacare for your amazing 

donation. 

https://shthorn.wa.edu.au/enrolment-process/


 

 

Term 1 Canteen Menu 

The Canteen is open 8.30am to 1pm Monday, Thursday & Friday.  Abi can be contacted on 92513007. 

RECESS & LUNCH orders available online via www.quickcliq.com.au or via the class lunch order box. 



Don't forget to update your child's class in Quick Cliq for 2024 to ensure their lunch gets to the correct 

classroom. 

 

Term 1 Canteen Volunteer Roster 

NEW VOLUNTEERS ALWAYS WELCOME! 

If you are unable to come in on your rostered day, please contact Abi 92513007 (8AM-1PM) 

A/H 0421 831 343 



 

Parents and Friends (P&F) 

Ninja Playground: 

I'm sure you have all seen the temporary fencing for the new playground and the ninja warrior course 

has been installed. On Monday we saw the commencement of work to remove the existing tired and 

well used play equipment and now the construction of the new playground and obstacles for the ninja 

warrior course starting to be installed. We will soon see the completion of the ninja warrior course 

limestone wall, wood chip installation and shade sail to follow soon. I am sure all our students are just as 

eager as we are to see the completion of this project and start being able to play on the new equipment. 

The P&F committee would like to thank our school community both past and present for their loyalty in 

supporting our fundraising events as working together we can achieve great things for our students. 

Easter Raffle: 

The Easter Raffle tickets will go on sale online on Wednesday 20 March and drawn Wednesday27 March 

2024. As Mr Gibbs outlined there will be an Easter Bonnet/Hatt Parade this year. We look forward to 

seeing your creative bonnets, hats and or hair on Wednesday 27 March. 

Containers for Change: 

Our containers for change bins are now back and located in the carpark near the exit to Ovens Road. 

Please support the P&F by donating your containers.  

Supporting your P&F: 



Keep your eye on our Facebook page, the newsletter, term calendar and text messages and emails sent 

by the school for information on upcoming events. 

The Sacred Heart P&F meetings offer the opportunity to be a part of discussing ideas for our community 

events & fundraising. It is a safe space for everyone’s voice to be heard and your valuable input can be 

made to help us achieve our goals for our school community. Attending a meeting also provides you with 

the opportunity to meet other Sacred Heart families. As a valued member of the P&F we are grateful for 

as much time as you have to offer us as many people working together towards the common goal makes 

the work easier. Our next meeting will be in Term Two on Monday 29 April at 6:30pm in the Staff Room, 

we would love to see you there. 

Sacred Heart Thornlie P&F’ Facebook Page  

To keep up to date on all the exciting events that are happening at the school, ‘Like’ our Facebook Page. 

This is a great way to keep up to date on the latest events, when forms are due back and to ask any 

questions the P&F may be able to assist you with. 

 



 

 



Useful Links 

Uniform Shop2  Sacred Heart Thornlie Parish3  

 
2https://www.nellgray.com.au/Uniform-Concepts/Willetton-Super-Store 
3http://www.thornlie.perthcatholic.org.au/ 

https://www.nellgray.com.au/Uniform-Concepts/Willetton-Super-Store
http://www.thornlie.perthcatholic.org.au/
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